

In reply please quote Enquiries to Brian Gilbert Telephone (08) 7223 6030 2018/02103 #12448641

Ms Fay Patterson Chair Bicycle Institute of South Australia 111 Franklin Street OFFICE OF THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE

50 Flinders Street Adelaide SA 5000

GPO Box 1533 Adelaide SA 5001

Telephone: 08 8343 2222 Facsimile: 08 8343 2768

ABN 92 366 288 135

Dear Ms Patterson,

ADELAIDE SA 5000

AUDIO TACTILE LINE MARKING

I refer to your letter dated 26 February 2018 regarding the recently installed Audio Tactile Line Marking (ATLM) on Main South Road at Sellicks Hill (Cactus Canyon).

The ATLM you refer to was installed as part of the 2016-17 Black Spot Program, which also included the installation of a sealed shoulder and guard fence, at a total cost of \$405,000.

An officer from the Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure has undertaken a review of this location, and confirmed that a section of road from Cactus Canyon Road could be upgraded to improve the safety of cyclists.

The proposed works include the construction of an asphaltic shoulder or overlaying the existing shoulder for a total of 1.16km, with costs estimated at \$60,000. These works will improve safety of cyclists who travel this road.

I am pleased to advise that works to remedy this section will be undertaken in the 2018-19 financial year.

Should you have any further enquiries in relation to this matter, please contact Mr Brian Gilbert, Asset Planning Manager, Rural on telephone number (08) 7223 6030.

Yours sincerely,

Julienne TePohe

ACTING CHIEF EXECUTIVE

17 April 2018